
“Fresh Start” Begins Its Third Year 

North Dallas incoming freshmen have an oppor-

tunity to participate in project based activities in-

including video and photography when they 

attend the Fresh Start Program a week before the 

beginning of school. And, for the third year, this 

important program is sponsored by NDBSL using 

dues from renewing and new members. 

In schools across the nation, the ninth grade year 

has been identified as the one in which students 

are most likely to struggle.  It is the year with the 

highest dropout rate.  During Fresh Start week, an 

emphasis is placed on social skills as well as on 

study skills and academics in order to prepare stu-

dents for success in high school.  Ninth graders also sign a banner, displayed in the front hall, 

pledging to graduate. As during the past two summers, approximately 250 students are expected 

to participate. So far, ninth graders who have participated in the program during the past two sum-

mers have a lower than average rate of failure. 

Renew or join today to ensure another successful Freshman Fresh Start program at North Dallas. 
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Last year’s freshmen signing their 

“commitment to graduate.”  

BULLDOGS 

DANCE??? 

Are you aware that 

North Dallas has an 

elective program in 

dance that is part 

of the Fine Arts 

Department?  Stu-

dents are required 

to take at least one 

“Art” class in their 

four-year program; both Beginning and Inter-

mediate Dance are offered.   

In addition to the classes, students also have 

the opportunity to try out for the Dance Com-

pany.  Students who opt for this more intensive 

program practice two days a week after school.  

Acceptance is competitive and students must 

try out every year to remain members.  Dance 

company students are required to choreograph 

a solo performance during their senior year.   

Two North Dallas dance students, Kathia ‘Kat’ 

Tazb and Steven Berrospe, will be attending a 

Dance Camp at the Spring Creek Campus of 

Collin County Community College this summer.  

Their attendance is funded by the North Dallas 

Bulldog Support League.  Both of these stu-

dents were first year dancers.  Jennifer Guess, 

Dance teacher and coach, says, “It has been fun 

to see [both of] them improve.  They are deter-

mined, focused and driven.”   

   

Look for us on the 

Web 

AND on facebook!

www.ndbsl.org 

N D B S L  B O A R D  O F  

D I R E C T O R S  

President: 

Kitty Quiram Hickerson, ‘65 

Vice President: 

 Pete Ball 

Secretary: 

Nedah Moyer Rose, ‘64 

Treasurer: 

Brenda Seitzler Coach, ‘64 

 

Sarah Hildebrandt Blaser, ‘64 

Dr. Linda Burrows, ‘64 

Genie Weathersby Chappell, ‘59 

Arlene Colbert, 64 

Susan Hall Keith, ‘64 

Toni Lampton Campbell, ‘68 

Mike Lemmon, ‘68 

Vincent Martinez, ‘79 

Carol France White, ‘64 



Why Join NDBSL? 

North Dallas has a high poverty rate, over 90%, and, a large population of homeless students. 

Because of low assessment scores, unacceptably low attendance and graduation rates, the 

school was rated low-performing for over 10 years and being closed was a real option.  Alumni 

determined to make a difference by forming the North Dallas Bulldog Support League.  

 A grant request process was instituted to encourage teachers and administrators to submit 

their needs to the group and over $39,000 in funds have been donated to the school since 

September 2010. 

North Dallas suffers from low community and parental support so NDBSL members serve on the school’s site-based manage-

ment team, and belong to other organizations at the school.  Members also attend athletic and academic events at the school, 

including the Poetry and Prose night, National Honor Society inductions, Awards Assemblies, Talent Shows, and Chief on the 

Beat. They interview students and help evaluate essays for scholarships.  When the library has needed dusting and cleaning for 

special events, NDBSL members have contributed their sweat equity.   

Fund raising projects have included Valentine Dinner Dances, a Casino night, Own a Piece of North Dallas, and the Spring Sock 

Hop. Members have donated funds beyond the cost of membership to support the students and teachers at North Dallas for a 

variety of needs. Renewing and new members are critical if we are going to fund the summer Fresh Start summer program for 

in-coming freshmen.  

In addition to joining NDBSL, consider supporting the school with your active support. Please contact president, Kitty Hickerson, 

at kithickerson@yahoo.com, for information on how you can help.   

PLEASE GIVE ALL YOU CAN...MONEY AND/OR TIME.  We are North Dallas’ community. If not us, who? 

NDBSL Donations  

for Students and Teachers at North Dallas 

 

August, 2010 – Summer, 2013 

$11,625      Teacher Professional Development/Teacher 

Incentives/Supplies/End-of-Year Luncheons  

$ 9,818  Teaching Materials/Books   

$2,958  Student Supplies/Incentives/Academic Activi-

ties 

$ 2,800  Debate Summer Program and Dance Camp 

$10,500  Summer Fresh Start Program (over 3 years) 

$ 1,800  Rosetta Stone Aps for ESL Classes 

  Total $39,501 

PLUS:    Gift Cards for Teacher and Student Incentives 

from NDBSL Members totaling over $1,000 

  Food and Supplies for Homeless Students  

GOOD NEWS 

STAAR Preliminary  

Results Reveal  

Improvement 

Preliminary, unofficial results of the STAAR End-of-Course 

assessments reveal that North Dallas students have made 

improvement in almost all areas.  School ratings will not be 

released until August and will include attendance and gradu-

ation rates. They will also include the results of two more 

administrations of the test. In comparison to the 23 other 

comprehensive high schools like North Dallas, the school, 

overall, ranked 7th in the district, according to the Dallas 

Morning News.  Considering that just a few years ago the 

school was one of the bottom scoring schools, on the list for 

sanctions from the state, it is evident that progress is being 

made and the staff and students can be proud of the results.   



SOCK HOP RAISES FUNDS FOR DEBATE TEAM CAMP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NDBSL hosted a sock 

hop in the girls’ gym 

at NDHS on Saturday, 

May 18.  The goal of 

this lively event was 

to raise funds to send 

returning members 

of the Debate Team 

to debate camp—an intensive program held during 

the summer to sharpen the reasoning and speaking 

skills of debaters.  Al Taylor (Class of ’67) provided a 

great afternoon of appropriate songs, several 

attendees wore period-appropriate clothing 

(including one poodle skirt), punch and cake were 

served, and everyone had a great time.  Members of 

the debate team were present and told us about their 

experiences on the debate team, and NDHS Ambassa-

dors gave tours of the high school.  Bottom line: we 

raised enough money to send the team to debate 

NORTH DALLAS DEBATES! 

North Dallas debate 

teams have created a 

lot of excitement in 

their very first two 

years.  Teams partici-

pated in four tourna-

ments the first year and 

won 9th place (out of 

50) and “Best Rookie 

Team.”  This year, their 

second, North Dallas 

had five teams enter competition; one was named first 

place championship team out of 43 from the Dallas area.   

Last year North Dallas participated in four tournaments; 

this year, 2012-2013, they participated in ten! 

The Dallas Chapter of the Dallas Urban Debate 

Alliance won Best Urban Debate League in the 

2010-2011 school year, a national honor.  Be-

cause of this, the Dallas Chapter could send four 

students and a coach to the Youth Leadership 

Forum in New Orleans.  Ms. Jo Rohde, North 

Dallas teacher and debate team sponsor, 

attended with two of her ND students and two 

from Woodrow Wilson. 

Two North Dallas students will attend the top-

rated debate camp at Baylor University in Waco 

this summer.  It is the most prestigious debate 

camp in the nation and consists of two weeks of 

intensive debate training…7 days a week from 

7:00 am to 9:00 pm.  A Sock Hop sponsored by 

the Bulldog Support League raised funds to cov-

er camp costs. 

Jo Rohde, Debate Team Sponsor and 

Coach, introduces Debate Tournament 

winners at the NDBSL Sock Hop. 

camp.  Thanks to everyone who came and/or 

donated to this worthy cause. 

Principal, Students, Teach-

ers, and Alumni enjoy fes-

tivities at the NDBSL Sock 

Hop. 



North Dallas Bulldog Support League 

PO Box 600996 

Dallas, TX 75360 

 

www.ndbsl.org 

Help North Dallas Junior ROTC program and NDBSL’s programs  

Help NDBSL’ programs and the North Dallas Junior ROTC by purchasing a discount card for $10.  The card is good until 

March 31, 2014. Send your request for a card along with your renewal or new membership and add “Discount 

Card” on the subject line of your check. The card will be mailed to you.  (Membership is also $10 per year.) 

Discounts include:  

Carl’s Jr., 4341 Lemmon Ave. – Free Bacon Western Cheeseburger   w/Purchase of Same  

Papa John’s, 3501 McKinney – Free Pizza of Equal or Lesser Value w/Purchase of Large Pizza at Regular Price 

Popeye’s, 4700 Ross ï Free 2 Piece Dinner w/Purchase of 3 Piece Dinner and Drink 

Great American Cookies – All DFW Locations, 1 Free Regular Sized Cookie w/Purchase of Same at Regular Price 

Taco Bell – 2404 N. Washington, Free Taco w/Purchase of $4 or More, Little Caesar’s  - 4101 Ross Ave., Free Crazy 

Bread w/Purchase of 2 Hot-n-Ready Pizzas 

Chili’s – 3230 Knox, Free Chips & Queso w/Purchase of an Entrée 

USA Bowl, LLC – 10920 Composite, Free Game w/Purchase of Game 

IHOP – 4040 Abrams, 20% off Total Purchase 

Valvoline – 2002 Abrams, $5 Off Oil Change 

KFC – 4303 Lemmon, $5 for 2 Piece Meal w/2 Sides, Biscuit & Drink, 

Denny’s – 4400 N. Central, 15% Off Total Purchase, 

Jamba Juice – 5923 Greenville, 15% Off Total Purchase 

Buzz Brew – 4154 N. Central, 15% Off Total Purchase 

Texas Theater – 231 W. Jefferson, $1 Off Large Popcorn, Weekdays 

 

UPDATE ON  

ND HOMELESS STUDENTS 

Almost 130 students at North Dallas are homeless, the larg-

est number of any DISD school and, likely, there are more 

who haven’t identified themselves as homeless yet. NDBSL 

has supported these kids by donating food and hygiene 

items and many of those who attended the recent sock hop 

made generous donations, as well. 

In November, 2012, the school began offering a “drop-in 

center” every week with the help of volunteers from the 

nearby Church of the Incarnation. Homeless students can 

stop by a designated classroom before school, have break-

fast and receive hygiene products, food, coats or a sleeping 

bag. The church bought a washer and dryer so students 

bring their dirty clothes; volunteers from the church wash 

and dry them and return them by the end of the school day. 

See the listing on the NDBSL homepage (www.ndbsl.org) 

for a list of items needed, as well as, contact information.   

DID YOU KNOW... 

NORTH DALLAS  installed air conditioning 

throughout the building in 1971. 

THE ADDITION of class rooms that sealed 

the windows in the auditorium and hall-

way was done in 1977/1978.  

THE NEW WING on the McKinney side was open for the 

1985/'86 school year. 

THE FRESHMAN CENTER opened for the 2007/08 school year.  


